Exhibit D - Referrals

Oregon Department of Aviation, Heather Peck, Planning/Projects Manager; email dated March 15, 2012

Oregon Department of Transportation, David Helton, Transportation/Land Use Planner; email March 16, 2012 with edits (email not included here to save paper, but his comments are included on pp. 2 and 3 of the Staff Report/Findings which is Exhibit A)

Lane County, Senior Transportation Planner; email dated March 19, 2012

From:

PECK Heather

To:

Sandra Belson

Subject: Date: Draft Transportation System Plan Thursday, March 15, 2012 12:07:10 PM

Attachments:

Referral.doc

Sandra,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on your Draft TSP. ODA appreciates all City and County partnerships. My staff and I have reviewed your Draft TSP and would like to offer the following comments:

- After a brief review if the proposed Florence TSP update Air Plan (pages 138--144) including Exhibit B Policy Amendments and Exhibit C Proposed Amendments to Florence City Code Title 10, it appears that there is only one inconsistency between the proposed Florence TSP update and current ORS and OAR standards as referenced in Chapter 21, page 192 FAA Form 7460-1 Notice of Proposed Construction or Alteration shall be reviewed by ODA as well as the FAA.
- Adding reference to ORS 836 relating to limitations on use to items 11 and 12 (page 144) should also be considered.
- The OAP 2007 should be referenced or recognized as well as the chapter specific to the Florence Municipal Airport that identifies possible projects in the Airport Capital Improvement Program (ACIP) in a broad sense (Section 4.1.c). The proposed Florence TSP identifies future projects based on the ACIP while providing greater detail to each specific capital improvement project. It may be beneficial for the city of Florence to add language or reference to ODA in items 15 and 16 under sub-heading Airport Master Plan Projects & Findings (page 144) for specific coordination with the OAP and forthcoming SCIP process.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me directly.

Regards, Heather

Heather Peck | Planning/Projects Manager

Oregon Department of Aviation

3040 25th Street SE | Salem, Or. 97302 Office: (503)378-3168 | Cell: (503)881-6966

heather.peck@aviation.state.or.us

^{*****}CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE*****

This e-mail may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the addressee or it appears from the context or otherwise that you have received this e-mail in error, please advise me immediately by reply e-mail, keep the contents confidential, and immediately delete the message and any attachments from your system.

Sandra Belson

From:

MCKINNEY Lydia < Lydia.MCKINNEY@co.lane.or.us>

Sent:

Monday, March 19, 2012 5:26 PM

To:

Sandra Belson

Cc:

BAJRACHARYA Shashi; FIELDS Phil

Subject:

County comments on TSP

Hi Sandra,

Thanks for your call earlier this afternoon. I'll coordinate with you soon regarding noticing for the LCPC meeting on May 1st.

Regarding comments on the TSP Lane County appreciate the fact that you have incorporated our comments as w've reviewed this as part of the PMT meetings. As such, our comments have been well incorporated into the current draft. I offer the following for your consideration:

On page 11 you indicate that the County no longer shares "timber payments" or "secure rural schools" monies. I'd clarify
the secure rural schools expired this year and though we may receive a one year extension, this funding source is no longer
available (on the bottom of the same page it states that we no longer receive SRS which is more accurate). Table 10-1 has
another note regarding federal payments – assuming these are the same, I'd again clarify that we're no longer receiving
those federal payments.

Please let me know if you have any questions and thanks again for incorporating our comments throughout the process.

Lydia McKinney

Senior Transportation Planner Lane County Public Works (541) 682-6930